Gt. Finborough newsletter No 68 JULY 1980

Editor: M. J. Baker, 11 Kersey Close, Stowmarket, Suffolk, Tel: 76457

PETTIWARD HALL COMMITTEE

The Ceilidh Evening on June 27th was much enjoyed by those who came. Thank you to all who worked so hard behind the scenes. We made a profit of £25.96.

The mini-market on the Green on May 24th raised £132.80, a very good effort especially as it was such a chilly morning.

Our next event will be the Crazy Whist Drive on August 29th. It should be fun; come and find out for yourself. More details in the next Newsletter.

No doubt you will have noticed that on Sundays the Hall is being redecorated outside. This much-needed facelift is being carried out by young men placed on Community Service by the Courts under the supervision of the Probation Service.

Don't forget the Hall is there to be used. It is regularly cleaned and can be booked through Mrs. H. Smith, Hilmic House, Tel: Stowmarket 5492.

Pat Smith (Chairman)

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION

The Fete on 28th June cleared £145 which was surprisingly good for a smaller Fete on rather a dismal day. Well done everyone.

The next event is the Flower Show on Saturday, 27th September in the Pettiward Hall. This is an Open Show of fruit, flowers vegetables, home-made produce of all sorts, and special classes for children. Entry forms can be obtained from the Post Office. After the Show we shall hold the Draw for which all members have been given tickets to sell; I have plenty more if anyone wants them.

The Pensioners' Outing on 22nd August will leave Finborough Green at 10.15 am for Felixstowe, returning about 7 pm. If there are not enough pensioners from the district we cover, seats will be available to the general public at £1.50 per seat plus another £2 if you want to join us for supper. Pensioners are asked to pay £1 per head for the whole day. Anyone wishing to be put on the waiting list please contact F. Smith, Hilmic House.

Hugh Wake (Hon. Secretary)

WOMEN'S INSTITUTE

We had a very nice Garden Meeting at Mrs. Grimaldi's and the weather was kind to us. WI members again undertook the collection for Cancer Research in the village and £37.25 was raised; thanks to all who collected and those who gave.

Our annual Outing to Cambridge and Anglesea Abbey was much enjoyed by those of us who went despite very wet weather.

Future Programme

September 10th Open Meeting - Talk on Boots' No.7
beauty preparations
October 8th - Talk on First Aid by a member of the Red Cross
October 17th - Harvest Supper
November 12th - Annual Meeting - Any Questions
December 10th - 61st Birthday Party

Marigold Wake, President

ST. ANDREWS CHURCH

Services Services

Sunday	July 20	Oth	11.00	a.m	HC		
	July 2		. 10.00	am	Family	Service	
Saturday August 2nd			3.00	pm	Wedding		
Sunday	August	3rd	9.00	am	HC		
	11		8.00	am	HC		
11	11	17th	10.30	a,m	Family	Service	
11	11	24th	No s	No service			
11	11	31st	8.00	am	HC		

The Holiday Period

The Rev. Alan Treherne will live in the Vicarage with his family from 4th to 31st August and act for me in all parishes. Please support him in every way but remember that he too is on holiday. Help each other to attend the services in the other churches.

Hugh Wake, Vicar

PARISH COUNCIL

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Friday, 18th July at 7.30pm in the Pettiward Hall. Among matters on the current agenda are Pettiward Hall improvements and the proposed play area.

The Newsletter is published and distributed free of charge to all houses within the parish by Great Finborough Parish Council